

Sister Helen Prejean to Visit HSPVA as Part of the Dead Man Walking School Theater Project

January 20, 2011– HISD’s High School for the Performing and Visual Arts has been selected as one of a few schools nationwide to participate in the seventh season of the Dead Man Walking School Theater Project. 
On Friday, January 21 at 7 p.m., Sister Helen Prejean, author of the book Dead Man Walking, will visit HSPVA (4001 Stanford Street,77006) for a student reading and panel discussion on the death penalty.


Students enrolled in HSPVA’s theater department will read selections from the play, Dead Man Walking, which is based on Prejean’s book of the same name. The book, which also inspired a 1995 movie, tells the story of Prejean’s relationship with a prisoner on death row in Louisiana.


Following the readings, Prejean will participate in a panel discussion regarding the death penalty which will be moderated by Steven Crimaldi and Karen Clifton, two representatives from The Dead Man Walking School Theater Project. The panel will also feature Carol Vance, who was the Harris County District Attorney in the 1970’s when the death penalty was reinstated, and Linda White, a board member of Victim Families Against the Death Penalty. Admission is free and a reception honoring Sister Prejean will follow the performance and panel discussion.


“At HPSVA we look for avenues to use the arts as a way to create teachable moments for our students and I believe this event will do that on many levels, not only for our students, but for HISD staff and the Houston community as well,” said HSPVA principal Dr. R. Scott Allen.

The Dead Man Walking School Theatre Project began in 2003 as way to expand the circle of public discourse on the death penalty and to give youth a new way to think about the role of art in examining issues that affect us. Sister Prejean first conjured the idea after reading a magazine article that said Arthur Miller's play, Death of a Salesman, was performed somewhere in the world everyday. Sister Prejean realized that if Dead Man Walking could be made into a play, it could also be reproduced endlessly, thereby expanding its impact.

Prejean called her friend, Tim Robbins, who wrote, produced and directed the film adaptation of her book, and invited him to write a stage play of her story. Tim accepted the invitation and challenge, soon crafting a powerful stage adaptation. However, instead of taking the play to Broadway, the two decided to use it as a tool to create deeper reflections on the death penalty in our nation's high schools and colleges. 
Since the launch of the project, more than 170 high schools and colleges across the country have produced the play, conducted academic courses on the death penalty, and brought the issue to life on their campuses through art, music, public education and community events. For more information, visit www.dmwplay.org.

For more information on the event as HSPVA, call the school’s theater department at 713-942-1966.
The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 298 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. 
For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
